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Speaker BERGSTROM:   Good afternoon.  Welcome 
to the June 1st meeting of the Cape Cod Regional Government Assembly of Delegates.
I will call this meeting to order and we will begin with a moment of silence to honor our troops who have died in service to our country and all of those who are serving our country in the Armed Forces.
(Moment of Silence)

Thank you.

Now we will stand for the Pledge of Allegiance.                   
(Pledge of Allegiance)

Thank you.
The Clerk will now call the roll.
Roll Call (93.25%): Richard Anderson (9.15% - Bourne), Cheryl Andrews (1.36% - Provincetown), Ronald Bergstrom (2.84% - Chatham), Leo Cakounes (5.67% - Harwich), Christopher Kanaga (2.73% - Orleans), James Killion (9.58% - Sandwich), Marcia King (6.49% - Mashpee), Thomas Lynch (20.92% - Barnstable), Teresa Martin (2.30% - Eastham), Spyro Mitrokostas (11.02% - Yarmouth), John Ohman (6.58% - Dennis), Julia Taylor (14.61% - Falmouth).

Absent (6.75%): Deborah McCutcheon (0.93% - Truro), Anthony Scalese (4.55% - Brewster), Paul Pilcher (1.27% - Wellfleet).
Ms. O’CONNELL:   Mr. Speaker, we have a quorum present with 93.25 percent of the Delegates present.
Committee of the Whole

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Thank you.  We now need approval of the Calendar of Business.
Deputy Speaker ANDERSON:   Motion approval of the Calendar of Business.

Ms. KING:   Second.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   It’s been moved and seconded.  Is there any discussion on the Calendar of Business?

Leo?
Mr. CAKOUNES:   Just in laying out the Calendar of Business, I notice that when the Assembly Convenes we have a new section now 13, which is the Standing Committees voting on either the Minutes or Reports.  Now last week a lot of people left.  They were here and they left before we got to that.  I’m not going to move that we change the Calendar but I would like to make a suggestion that maybe we move the Approval of Minutes and Reports up to under number 7, Approval of Journal, the next time we meet because, obviously, if we’re all here for the Approval of the Journal, there may be more of us to stay and are here to in fact do the business that we have been elected to do.  Many of us seem to go out the door and aren’t here at the end.  It’s just a suggestion.

Thank you.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Thank you for that suggestion, Leo.

Are there any other corrections to the Journal?

Hearing none?
Deputy Speaker ANDERSON:   Mr. Speaker, I believe it was page 1 near the bottom.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   No, we’re talking about the Calendar of Business.

Deputy Speaker ANDERSON:   I’m sorry.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   We’re voting on the Approval of the Calendar of Business.  Is there any further comment?

All those in favor say “aye.”  Opposed?

Okay.  Now we move on to the Approval of the Journal of May 18, 2011.  First I need a motion to put it on the table.

Deputy Speaker ANDERSON:   Motion to Approve.

Ms. KING:   Second.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Moved and seconded.  Are there any corrections?

Deputy Speaker ANDERSON:   Yes.  On the bottom of I believe it is page 1 is called Speaker Anderson instead of Bergstrom.  We had a Selectman in town who kept complaining that he wasn’t the Vice Chairman.
(Laughter)

Speaker BERGSTROM:   With that correction, which I assume that passes unanimously, are there any other corrections?

Hearing none, all those in favor of the Approval of the Journal – the amended version – say “aye.”  Opposed?

Now we have Communications from the Board of Regional Commissioners of which we have a sole representative among us.

Communications from the Board of Regional Commissioners

Commissioner LYONS:   Good afternoon, everyone.  Happy June.

I am here on my own today.  Pat Flynn is up in Boston testifying, I believe, on the CMED appropriations and the importance of that.  Also, Commissioner Doherty had a personal scheduling conflict.
So I am here to just give you an update on what we’re doing over there in the Commissioners’ Office.  A lot of the talk has been about the Open Meeting Law.  I think that our County Attorney has had some correspondence – I’m not sure you’ve received that yet Mr. Speaker.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Yes.

Open Meeting Law , CLC and CVEC, and RTA:
Commissioner LYONS:   – on the Open Meeting Law.  It appears that not only are we – the Commissioners – from time to time out of compliance with the Open Meeting Law, but as is the Assembly.
At this point forward, from the new regulations from the Attorney General’s Office, I don’t believe that Communications from the Board of Regional Commissioners is going to satisfy if there are specific topics that are desired to be discussed by Members of the Assembly.  If you have specific questions, those have to be submitted to us and then put on the agenda 48 hours ahead of time.

But the other thing that is interesting is that amendments can be made to that agenda all the way up until the time of the meeting as long as they have been posted open to the public.  The old rule is if we couldn’t get it on the agenda 48 hours ahead of time, so therefore we’d have to wait another week.  There are ways of being able to get those types of items on an agenda and be able to be discussed legally as long as they are posted through the various news organizations and usual channels, and also put on an agenda as an addendum to people as they walk in the door so that they know that these things are going to be discussed.  Also, a vote could be taken on that day.
So these are all new things that we’re learning and we’re coming up with our policy of how to handle Open Meeting and public comment and we will be doing a vote on that next week so we invite you to come and be part of that discussion, if you wish.
Also, I think that it would be worthwhile discussing with County Counsel as to how the Assembly should proceed in a proper manner.
So that’s all of the new news.  We did explore last week in executive session, and I can’t give all the details, but we have been informed by counsel – we all know that there is much talk about the Cape Light Compact and CVEC – Cape & Vineyard Electrical Corporation – their relationship and the relationship of the County.  What we discovered is that we have no oversight over either of those two organizations, which it was not a total surprise but it’s good to have clarified.  I think that there was an assumption that we must have some oversight and I will have to say that I felt that we probably did have stronger influence than we have.
We have a representative on both of those boards.  Those members have as much representation and voice as every other member of those boards since they are collective community boards.

Having said that, and since there are many questions that need to be answered in the minds of the public, I do feel that as public officials we all have to answer these questions; whether we are elected officials or serving in a public-servicing capacity, especially using public funds, that it is worthwhile and it is our duty to answer those questions.

So the Commissioners have written a letter to President McLaughlin, who is the president of the Cape & Vineyard Electrical Corporation, otherwise known as CVEC, to have a forum, a public open meeting that would invite the Cape Light Compact, CVEC, the Commissioners and their County Counsel to answer all and any questions that the public have about the relationships and about funding.

So that letter is being sent off today.  I don’t have a copy of it but I will ask for a copy of that letter to be sent over to the Assembly of Delegates.  There was one other point that I wanted to make on that particular issue.  If it comes to my mind, I’ll get back to it.
The only other thing that I wanted to bring up is that we did have the Executive Director here – is that his right title?

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Tom Cahir.

Commissioner LYONS:   Tom Cahir.  He’s the Executive Director of the RTA.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Administrator.
Commissioner LYONS:   Administrator of our Regional Transit Authority.  He came over to be with Lev from the Cape Cod Commission because this month, and towards the end of the month, June 
29th, is going to be Transportation Day, but is also Transportation Week, and that is the week that we’re all going to try to use alternative methods of transportation, such as carpooling, sailing, walking, swimming to work and biking.  They’re going to be coming out with a great interactive map for bikers in each town, so that is something to be looking forward to.  They’re doing great stuff.  I think that Mr. Cahir is doing a fine job over there.  He’s really pulling the towns together – really having a collaborative affect of all 15 towns.  The Cape Cod Commission has been helping quite a bit with that.

So I just wanted to put in a plug for Transportation Week and all of their efforts and for the efforts of the RTA.  They’re just doing a great job.

For instance, this weekend I was listening to one of the stations and they were giving Realtime where the traffic hot spots were on Route 28.  The traffic appeared to be going about 18 miles an hour – the backup was this long, from this intersection to that intersection – and also at the bridges – which I found very helpful in being able to cut through 28.  So they’re using technology to their best and I think in another year or two we’re going to be seeing some really wonderful impacts from the incorporation of technology and the focus of that Director in bringing the collaboration of the towns together.  So hopefully we’ll have some relief on some of our congestion, especially in the summertime.

Open Meeting Law Memo:
Speaker BERGSTROM:   Just as a matter of policy in relation to the memo that was sent out by Attorney Troy, in the past we’ve had this agenda item Communications from the Board of Regional Commissioners.  It was intended for the Commissioners to give us an update on what they’re doing and for us to ask, let’s say, did you address this subject or what’s the income from the Registry?  It’s informational.

Now unfortunately – and it annoyed me and I, too many times, let it go – it would break down into a debate over an issue.  I don’t want to pick on anybody but the former representative from Sandwich was very good for that.  He would take on the Commissioners.  “You did this yesterday.  Well, I think you should have done this.”  I believe then and still believe now from Attorney Troy’s missive that it is really not permissible to argue.

But as far as anything else goes as long as it’s informational, I think we’re fine.  You can ask how is this committee doing?  As long as you don’t enter into a debate with the Commissioners over a policy issue and as long as you don’t debate with us individually – in other words, we may say something to the Commissioners and somebody raises their hand and says, “Ron, I think you’re wrong.  You can’t do that under this.”

Commissioner LYONS:   Let me explain how it’s really set up.  It’s very common sense.  Basically we can have a discussion on what is posted.  Like the County Commissioners today will report on such as what I just reported on.  This was our meeting today.  If you want details of debate on that meeting, that can be put on the next agenda.

If there is an issue that you want to explore in more detail – any department, funding source, how is this thing going?  – that has to be listed because there will be members in the audience that might want to address that.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   I’m going to disagree with you there.  The responsibility is going to fall on me but as far as I’m concerned, if we want to ask a question of the Commissioners, for instance on some business that you didn’t bring up today, I would say, “Did you discuss this?”  And you can say, “Yes, we did,” or “we made a decision,” or “we didn’t make a decision.”  In my opinion it doesn’t necessarily have to be on the agenda.  This is informational.

The difference between asking a question and getting into a debate is really the difference between – it really goes to the heart of Mr. Troy’s memo.  I’m sure we’ll have him here to discuss this.

Commissioner LYONS:   I know that a lot of it is at the control of the Speaker or Chair, but it’s all new and there is the guideline in the Attorney General’s Office.  It is very condensed.  It takes a big law and puts it a little bit more concise. 

Speaker BERGSTROM:   With that being said, is there anyone who dares ask a question?

(Laughter)

Commissioner LYONS:   I wanted to make sure I prepped everybody on the Open Meeting Law and if I don’t answer it, I will be happy to answer it next week when it’s on the agenda.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Tom?

CLC and CVEC:
Mr. LYNCH:   That will be fine.  On the issue you raised regarding the oversight of the Cape Light Compact and CVEC, I believe you just said that you don’t have oversight.

Commissioner LYONS:   We have no oversight.

Mr. LYNCH:   If you can answer now, if you’ve had discussions on this, if you would share your discussions on the question I’m going to ask, I’d like information on this – but if not, then next week or a future meeting we can put it on the agenda – why are we funding an agency that you have no oversight over?

Commissioner LYONS:   That is a very good question and that question will be discussed in the future.  I thought the same thing.  That will be discussed in the future and when that discussion is going to occur; it will be posted so that you can all come and participate, and listen and learn because I will be there too.

Mr. LYNCH:   I’d actually like that question put on our agenda for a future meeting – maybe not the next one, but in the future.
Internal Review of County Functions:
Commissioner LYONS:   Yes, give us a little time because we’re really exploring some things.

The other thing that I just wanted to say is that we are in the middle of an internal review of our County functions.  You know that we have someone looking at that because we have seen that there are overlaps in our departments.  There are some things that we’re doing that are unnecessary.  Is that really County business or is this something else?  And it’s not as though some of those questions didn’t come up in some of that review.

Now that review is going to be completed – I am told – by next week and presented to the Commissioners.  Once we have a chance to look at that study, that will be shared because there will be, I think, some suggestions for changes that we will all want to be part of.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Who is doing that?

Commissioner LYONS:   We put out an RFP on it and the person that was selected, I believe – and I’m always getting his name mixed up with our IT guy – is Mark Morrissey.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Are there any other questions for the Commissioner?
Leo?

Mr. CAKOUNES:   In regards to Attorney Troy’s comments on the Open Meeting Law and your earlier comments on the discussions on that, would it be possible at a later date for the Commissioners to also examine the use of emails and Committee Members responding to emails and what may be, in fact, violations of the Open Meeting Law?

Commissioner LYONS:   That’s a very good point.

Mr. CAKOUNES:   Again, I’m a little uncomfortable with it so maybe that might be something that we might want to consider putting on our future agenda so that we could discuss it openly in knowing how to, or how not to, respond to emails that we get.

Thank you.

Commissioner LYONS:   What we’re going to do is to actually agree on an official policy so that way you have a policy in place for whether it’s ourselves, or any incoming Commissioners, and then everybody knows the rules that we’re going by.  I suggest that when you’re looking at this and talking to Attorney Troy, or anyone else you want to run it by, a policy is actually established so that we all know what we’re doing.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Marcia?

Special Commission:
Ms. KING:   Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

I have a question on the Special Commission.  It can be put on our agenda for later but I need to ask you a couple of things.  Have you received a list of people who are on the Special Commission?

Commissioner LYONS:   I’ve heard nothing on the Special Commission.

Ms. KING:   On the Special Commission you have here is that one of the things that they’re going to do is identify the services currently provided by the County and make recommendations on the future role – and you list all of the departments.  You just said that Mr. Morrissey is doing that?
Commissioner LYONS:   We have been in the middle of this process of an internal review for several months.  He has been interviewing all of our departments, going through records, going through who is doing what, how are we doing it, is it good, are we doing it well, how can we do it better or should we be doing it at all.  So there is plenty of that.

The Special Commission – I look at that as something on the outside.  Number one, there are people requesting us to do this on the outside, and it’s also a review of the structure.  We’re really looking at the internal mechanisms and how are we doing things.

The structure – if there is a better structure that can allow us to function more efficiently, then that’s good to know because we can take what we learn and apply it to function and structure.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Sheila, we asked for a copy of the charge to this committee and finally received a copy about three or four weeks ago and it said “draft.”  And I’ve been looking on your agenda to see whether you’ve finalized this draft, but did you just drop the ball on this?

Commissioner LYONS:   No.  I believe that it was approved.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Do you know when it was approved, at what meeting, or when can I look this up?

Commissioner LYONS:   It wasn’t the last meeting.  I would have to look back on that.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   I’ll find out from Kara or Karen when this was finally approved.

Commissioner LYONS:   Yes.  You might even want to speak to Mark Zielinski.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   As of May 5th it wasn’t finalized and I haven’t seen it on your agenda since then.

Is there anything else?

Yes, Cheryl?

CVEC:
Ms. ANDREWS:   Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Back to the issue of the relationship between County Government and CVEC – I too have tried to follow along.  I’ve watched some of the YouTube videos to listen to the discussion at the County Commissioners’ meeting to see what I could start to learn about it since I’m new, and it appeared that the Commissioners discussed some kind of a written agreement between the County Commissioners and I’m not sure who.  I assume it has to do with a certain County staff that also is involved with staff and CVEC, and I think I heard it referred to as and Inter – 
Commissioner LYONS:   Intergovernmental.
Ms. ANDREWS:   Intergovernmental Services Agreement.  Is that particular agreement a public document?  And if so, can we get a copy of that?

Commissioner LYONS:   Yes, it is a public document.  It is online.  I did find it.

Ms. ANDREWS:   Whose website has it because I looked for it and I couldn’t find it.

Commissioner LYONS:   I think I might have Googled it.

Ms. ANDREWS:   If you find it again, would you kindly email it to me.

Commissioner LYONS:   I have it and I would be happy to send it.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   It’s out there in cyberspace.  It’s like a little game you have to go through.

(Laughter)

Commissioner LYONS:   It really is amazing the things that pop up when you just put certain things in.

(Laughter)

Ms. ANDREWS:   Thank you.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Are there anymore questions for the County Commissioner?

I guess you’re off the hook.

Commissioner LYONS:   I just want to say to the Delegate from Mashpee that I just spent the last six or seven months living in Mashpee because my daughter was at Cape Cod Academy.  Last year we spent her school year in Barnstable and this year we had the wonderful pleasure of being in Mashpee, and last night we moved back to Wellfleet which is where I will be permanently.  However, I felt really sad in some ways because Mashpee really was a beautiful place and we loved it.  So I just thought I’d pass that on.

Ms. KING:   Thank you.

Commissioner LYONS:   I know that you had nothing personally to do with the pretty landscape of Mashpee, and all of that, but it really is a great town, great people and a very lovely, beautiful place.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Due to the new regulations I’m not going to entertain any debate on whether Mashpee is a good place.

(Laughter)

Commissioner LYONS:   And I’m not going to say that it is better than the rest because each town is beautiful on Cape Cod but it was really a pleasant experience.
Mr. LYNCH:   I think you missed the part about living in Barnstable last year and how beautiful it was.

(Laughter)

Commissioner LYONS:   You know something?  I have to say that my heart was there as well.

(Laughter)

Speaker BERGSTROM:   We can continue this discussion at a later date.

Commissioner LYONS:   Right.  I’m going to make the rounds.

(Laughter)

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Thank you very much for your input, Ms. Lyons.

Commissioner LYONS:   Thank you all and have a wonderful afternoon.

Communications from Public Officials / Members of the Public

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Do we have any Communications from Public Officials?

Hearing none, do we have any Communications from Members of the Public?

Yes, sir?

Mr. RELIN:   Thank you.

Mr. name is Mitch Relin.  I’m a Brewster resident.  I’m here on behalf of two other people that were unable to be present due to other commitments – Eric Bibler and Preston Ribnick.  They each are requesting – through my appearance here – to be placed on the agenda at your next meeting, June 15th, each to have 10 to 15 minutes to present their concerns somewhat related to what Commissioner Lyons had to say about Cape & Vineyard Electric Cooperative and Cape Light Compact.  I don’t know if you want me to get into anymore details about their concerns or not?

Speaker BERGSTROM:   The ability to discuss these things under Public Comment is rather limited but I will discuss your request with the other Members of the Assembly at some point – perhaps later in the meeting – and we’ll get back to you on that.

Mr. RELIN:   Okay.  Should I stay around to confirm if they are going to be on the agenda?
Speaker BERGSTROM:   You can stay around if we discuss it under Other Business but you won’t be able to participate.  Once the Assembly Convenes, we don’t accept public comment.

Mr. RELIN:   I understand.  Thank you.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Yes?

Mr. ROGERS:   James Rogers, Sandwich.

I’d also like to request 30 minutes of the Assembly’s time at the next meeting for public input on the same issues that Mr. Relin brought up – issues of accountability, transparency and movement of financial resources between different boards of the County.

Also – I hope I can say this – I find it very hard to square what I read in the Charter of the Cape Cod Commissioners with the legal opinion that was just passed down by Attorney Troy.

Thank you.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Are there any other comments from the public?

Yes, the gentleman here.

(Laughter)

Mr. BRYANT:   Thank you.  My name is George Bryant from Provincetown.

I attended the last two meetings of the Health & Human Services Advisory Council.  I didn’t come after the last one so I’ll give you a sketch of what went on at both, and I’ll do the last one first, which was last week.

The Advisory Council had two presentations.  The first was Workplace Mental Health by a man named Bruce Cedar, who works with a group that is called the Workplace Mental Health Initiative.  He sketched out the problems that can develop with depression in the workplace, and sometimes suicides as a result.  He was very thorough and his group is open to any requests.  This is their little brochure and I’m sure that Beth has a lot more of them over in the courthouse.

It turns out that the average depressed person loses 32 workdays per year, which is a very serious loss.  We have figures on suicides and they’re pretty significant, although Massachusetts suicides are not as severe as the rest of the country.  They certainly contribute to the problems we have here.

We had also a presentation at that meeting on the 26th by the Cape & Islands AIDS Support Group, which was a very striking and interesting presentation.  I had never seen it before, myself, and I should have, I suppose, living in Provincetown.  They represent over 600 people on the Cape & Islands.  It also includes Martha’s Vineyard, but they have a different sort of relationship with the people on Nantucket.

They’ve done a remarkable thing over the last 20 years in creating this group.  If every chronic disease had a group following their problems, the Cape would be a very different place.

I would encourage you to ask them to come here and make the slide presentation that they gave to Human Services because they do it very well.  Of course they’re interested in not only medication but housing, support, financial support, rides and transportation to either Hyannis or Boston.  It’s really a remarkable situation.

Of course AIDS, when it started, was basically relegated to younger people, and their friends had the energy – as young people always do – to respond to this.  Most of the chronic diseases occur in the older population; like heart disease, diabetes and the various kinds of cancers.  Although there are groups that deal with this, they don’t quite deal with it in the very advanced way that the AIDS Support Group does.

The meeting on the 28th of April was a presentation by Christine Stein who works for the group in the main building and she’s done a terrific job, and she presented a lot of figures on the comparison between the state and the Cape.  I’ll give you this specifically.  I’ll give it to Janice so that she can copy it for you.  You can see the differences recently in various categories of people in Massachusetts and then Cape Cod.
We’ve had a slight population decrease here, whereas in Massachusetts it went up a little bit.  The people here are slightly better educated than the rest of Massachusetts.  The population is basically white.  Ethnically – of the foreign-born people – the Brazilians represent one-fifth of the people on the Cape.  So I think you’ll find it interesting.  I will be here next month, I guess.  The Advisory Council does not meet in July and August so there will be no activity then.

Thank you.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Thank you, George.

Did we have another hand up from members of the public?

Yes, please approach the microphone.

 Ms. BOWEN:   Good afternoon.  I’m Sheila Bowen from Harwich and I’m here today as the president of Windwise Cape Cod.

I just want to extend an invitation to each Member of the Assembly to attend our lecture series that’s going to be the first three Tuesdays of June.  It’s going to take place at the Cape Cod Community College and it will be addressing the issues of wind turbines.

I know that you saw a lot of us up until the passing of the MPS, and I again appreciate your vote on that.  I’m hoping that you will continue your interest in this issue and come to the lectures and perhaps have a greater understanding of why we are fighting so hard on this issue.

At the start of each lecture last fall, I asked for any elected officials to please stand and let us know that they had attended.  We had one Member of the Assembly who attended the lectures last fall and I would hope to see more of you in the coming lectures.

The dates are June 7th, June 14th and the 21st, and I’ll hand out fliers to be passed to each of you and I really hope to see you there.
Mr. CAKOUNES:  What time?

Ms. BOWEN:  It’s at 7:00 p.m., Cape Cod Community College, Science Lecture Hall A.  I really hope that I will see each of you there at the lectures.  They’re going to be outstanding.

Just to take one more minute – the first one on the 7th will be presented by Lisa Linowes who maintains a website called www.windaction.org.  She’s known throughout the country, and also internationally, for her advocacy.

On June 14th, for the very first time, by WebEx, we will have Dr. Nina Pierpont, who is also known internationally for her book “The Wind Turbine Syndrome.”  She coined that phrase and did the studies, and she will be presenting, along with another medical doctor, Dr. Sarah Laurie from Australia, who has also done extensive studies on the health affects of wind turbines.

Finally on the 21st, two people that you have come to know through our testimonies, a Lilli Green and Preston Ribnick, are going to make a video presentation of interviews that they did in New Zealand and Australia over the winter of people who have been affected by wind turbines in those countries.  And also interviews of internationally-known experts.  So I really hope to see you there.

Thank you very much.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Are there any other Communications from Members of the Public?

Yes?

Ms. SHERMAN:   My name is Kathy Sherman and I struggled all day actually with trying to write a letter about what issues I would like you to explore about CVEC and the Cape Light Compact and the County administrative staff that works with those two.

I did not send it.  It was not succinct enough, but even if you don’t have direct administrative authority over those two energy-related entities, you do – one would think – have authority over the staff, and I have a lot of questions.

But going to the Delegate from Harwich’s point about emails, I think a lot of times it is helpful if you get concerns ahead of time.  Are you going to – do you think – be considering the issue of emails today, or not?

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Not today, no.

Ms. SHERMAN:   Okay.

Speaker BERGSTROM:  I don’t usually comment during Public Comment but I’ll make an exception.  Anybody can email Members or the Delegates and whether Members or Delegates want to receive those emails is another question.  The only concern with the Open Meeting Law itself is we don’t talk to each other.  As long as we don’t talk to each other, anybody can talk to us and we can talk directly to constituents.

Ms. SHERMAN:   Okay.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   So you can email me anything you want but the more you email the less chance I’m going to read them.

(Laughter)

Ms. SHERMAN:   I understand, but I just do want to ask for some time because I have a somewhat different prospective.

Assembly Convenes

Proposed Ordinance 11-05: To add to the County’s operating budget for Fiscal Year 2012, as enacted in Ordinance No. 10-04, by making supplemental appropriations for the Fiscal Year two-thousand and eleven.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Okay.  Thank you.

Is there anybody else from the public?

In that case I will now convene the Assembly and we will begin with Proposed Ordinance 11-05:  To add to the County’s operating budget for Fiscal Year 2011, as enacted in Ordinance No. 10-04, by making supplemental appropriations for the Fiscal Year two-thousand and eleven.
I recognize the Chairman of the Finance Committee, Mr. Ohman.

Mr. OHMAN:   Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

We did convene a public hearing with four of the five Assembly Members of the Finance Committee and after due deliberations, we recommended passage of that Ordinance by a 4 to 0 vote, and I would like to make that motion right now.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Okay.  Do we have a second on that?

Ms. KING:   Second.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   We have a second.  Is there any discussion on this?

Yes, John?

Mr. OHMAN:   Mr. Speaker, this is simply an additional cost due to electrical and oil increases in pricing – that’s one-half of it.  There is also an additional cost for some unexpected IT equipment.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Okay.  Is there any further discussion?

If not, we’ll take a vote on it.  Will the Clerk please call the roll?

Voting Yes (93.25%): Richard Anderson (9.15% - Bourne), Cheryl Andrews (1.36% - Provincetown), Ronald Bergstrom (2.84% - Chatham), Leo Cakounes (5.67% - Harwich), Christopher Kanaga (2.73% - Orleans), James Killion (9.58% - Sandwich), Marcia King (6.49% - Mashpee), Thomas Lynch (20.92% - Barnstable), Teresa Martin (2.30% - Eastham), Spyro Mitrokostas (11.02% - Yarmouth), John Ohman (6.58% - Dennis), Julia Taylor (14.61% - Falmouth).

Absent (6.75%): Deborah McCutcheon (0.93% - Truro), Anthony Scalese (4.55% - Brewster), Paul Pilcher (1.27% - Wellfleet).
Ms. O’CONNELL:   Mr. Speaker, Proposed Ordinance 11-05 passes with 93.25 percent of the Delegates voting in the affirmative and 6.75 absent.
Whereupon, it was moved, seconded, and by a roll call vote with 93.25% voting yes, and 6.75% absent:  VOTED to adopt Proposed Ordinance 11-05: To add to the County’s operating budget for Fiscal Year 2012, as enacted in Ordinance No. 10-04, by making supplemental appropriations for the Fiscal Year two-thousand and eleven.

Report of Committees

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Thank you.

We now have Report of Committees.  John just gave us that report from the Finance Committee.  Is there anything else?
Do you want to touch on today’s activity, John?

Mr. OHMAN:   Yes, thank you, Mr. Speaker.

We held a public hearing today on Proposed Ordinance 11-06, which was to add to the current fiscal year 2011 two items:  Human Services grant for Overnights of Hospitality for $12,500, and a second one for increasing the budget item for Elderly Meals on Wheels for another $25,000, for a total of $37,500.  Due to technical language difficulties I believe that we are going to recommend that the proponents would withdraw.  I will leave that formality to Ms. King from Mashpee.

Ms. KING:   Thank you, Mr. Chairman.  If you don’t mind, Mr. Speaker?

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Go ahead.

Ms. KING:   I am the one who submitted these two Ordinances and since I will not be here at the next meeting and I really want to be here to vote on those – they’re listed as having to do with FY ’11 and we will already be in FY ’12 so I have withdrawn them.  I will be resubmitting one, not both.  I’ll tell you ahead of time that I will only submit the $12,500 for the Council of Churches.  I will not be submitting the $25,000 for the Meals on Wheels.

Thank you.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Okay.  Thank you.

Mr. OHMAN:   Mr. Speaker?

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Yes, John?

Mr. OHMAN:   We also had a general discussion after that particular public hearing about the process by which Ordinances can be presented and I thought – at least for myself who has been here a little longer – we have to remind ourselves that we do serve everyone in Barnstable County and there is and should be a process by which any citizen of Barnstable County that wishes to come to us for a proposal, whether it be monetary or not, should be allowed to do so because the folks here have every right to do what they’re doing.

I just want to encourage the listening audience at home that we do encourage your participation and we do want you to become more of a vocal part of your County Government and when you have an idea, or if you have a thought process of how we should be doing it, you don’t necessarily have to go through this budget process with the County Commissioners.  You can go directly to them or to us with your own ideas and your own thought processes.

Report from the Clerk

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Okay.  Thank you.

Is there anything else?

We now move on to Report from the Clerk.

We have Approval of the Minutes.  We discussed this at a couple of meeting.  Maybe there is a misunderstanding here.  In order to 
approve minutes we need a quorum of people who were present at the meeting, so normally that would be three.  If there were three of you who were at let’s say the Natural Resources meeting and they’re present, those three can approve the minutes.  So I’m going to go right down the line here.

Do we have the Chairman of the Natural Resources here?

Ms. TAYLOR:   Yes.  I was there, Cheryl was there and Teresa was there.
So I would say, yes, we should approve those minutes.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   You move to approve?

Ms. TAYLOR:   Yes.

Ms. ANDREWS:   Second.

Ms. TAYLOR:   All in favor say “aye.”  Those minutes are approved.
Speaker BERGSTROM:   The Committee on Human Services?

Chris?

Mr. KANAGA:   Yes.  I don’t have those in front of me right now so I can’t tell you if there is a quorum present.  I believe there is a quorum here.  There was Julia and Tom so that’s a quorum.

Ms. TAYLOR:   I move that we approve the minutes.

Mr. LYNCH:   Second.

Mr. KANAGA:   All in favor?  Those minutes are approved.
Speaker BERGSTROM:   Committee on Economic Affairs, which is Paul.  But we have Teresa.  You are on that committee?

Ms. MARTIN:   I wasn’t at that meeting.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Paul isn’t here so that leaves three.  That’s Spyro.

Mr. MITROKOSTAS:   I think we approved these at the end of the last meeting two weeks ago.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   You’re thinking of Public Services.  This is Economic Affairs.

Obviously, Paul.  Teresa wasn’t there and Paul is not here so we’re down to three.  I don’t know is Tony on that committee?

Yes, he is.  So we don’t have a quorum for that committee.

Committee on Finance?

Mr. OHMAN:   Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

I need a little clarification from Janice.  On 5/18/11 it says “R.”

Ms. O’CONNELL:   “R” is “Report.”

Mr. OHMAN:   And “M” is for?

Ms. O’CONNELL:   “Minutes.”
Mr. OHMAN:   Okay.  So does that require two votes?

Ms. O’CONNELL:   I believe that was an issue that Leo had with regards to wanting to approve anything that would have your name on it.

Mr. OHMAN:   Anyway, I’ll entertain a motion.

Mr. LYNCH:   I’ll move approval of the report of 5/18/11.

Mr. CAKOUNES:   Second.

Mr. OHMAN:   Is there any further discussion?

Hearing none, I’ll call for a vote.  All in favor?

There are no opposed so it’s unanimous.

Now for the minutes?

Mr. CAKOUNES:   I make a motion to approve the minutes of 5/18.

Ms. KING:   Second.

Mr. OHMAN:   Is there a discussion?

Hearing none, I’ll call for a vote.  All those in favor?  Any opposed?

Thank you.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   You guys did very well on that.
Is there anything else from the Clerk?
Ms. O’CONNELL:   Yes.  I just want to remind everyone that because we’re getting to the end of the fiscal year I have to submit the travel vouchers and if you know that you’re not going to be able to attend the next Assembly meeting, I need for you to sign your travel voucher before you leave today so I can get those submitted.

On another note that sort of piggybacks onto this, I really appreciate it when you’re unable to attend that you do let me know.  Whether it’s 1:00 o’clock in the afternoon for a 4:00 o’clock meeting, or days before, it is helpful – I pass that information on to the Speaker – in terms of preparation and knowing what’s going to go on and whether or not it can go on.  So I do appreciate that.

Ms. ANDREWS:   I’m still learning.  This will be a travel voucher for the second quarter?

Ms. O’CONNELL:   Yes.  I’ve got them completed unless you have additional items to add to that.  So if you’re not going to be here on the 15th – 

Ms. TAYLOR:   I will not be here on the 15th.

Ms. O’CONNELL:   Okay.  Then I have yours and I need to give that to you.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   We’re getting close.  If you’re not going to be here, and Tom’s not going to be here, and Marcia is not going to be here, that’s about 40 percent right there so it’s going to be critical that we if anybody else can’t make it.

Ms. MARTIN:   I can’t make it.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   You can’t make it?  Well you’re only one percent anyway.

(Laughter)

But a very influential one percent!

(Laughter)

But if you can’t make it – to piggyback on what Janice just said – please let us know because it’s going to be critical to get a quorum.

Ms. O’CONNELL:   Because I think just those four individuals is 44.32 percent.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   We need eight Members and 50.1

percent.

Are you all set, Janice?

Ms. O’CONNELL:   Yes, I am.

Other Business


Speaker BERGSTROM:   Under Other Business, I was at a meeting – it was sort of a political meeting – and it was attended by some of our legislative people.  One of them was the new Senator, Dan Wolf, and he related what he was working on.  He said that we’re submitting this legislation and we’re submitting that legislation and he said, “Oh, yes, we may be making changes to the County Government in order to make it more responsive to the towns.”  That was a quote from him.

I didn’t get a chance to follow up with him on that after the meeting and I haven’t had a chance to talk with him since.  I think maybe he’s not aware that we are actually elected by the voters.  But it made me aware that this process that the Commissioners put in place is moving along.  I mean if the word has gotten to him, and I asked Commissioner Lyons about the charge, apparently it has been approved although I didn’t pick up exactly when that was approved.  So I’m just wondering if the Assembly has any response to that.
The senior Member of the Assembly seems to want to respond.

Ms. TAYLOR:   I think that’s very interesting.  It’s understandable to me that you might have heard that there was this talk and that there was discussion about possible Charter changes.  I think that it’s interesting that he would have seen that as a way to make the County Government more responsive to the towns, whereas there is no doubt in my mind that the people who are spearheading the committee that the Commissioners are talking about are very interested in not having the towns, per se, represented and having a more regional approach.  So it might be worth your mentioning that difference.

Maybe he doesn’t really care that much about the issue and so therefore he was sort of making a remark, but that’s a significant difference and he ought to be educated on that as to we now have every town represented – that’s the whole system.  The talk is of a significant change to that and it would be much less town-oriented.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   What I took that is somewhere along the line – and I’ll have to talk to him and get a hold of him – he has been given a heads-up that he eventually will be presented with something to put before the Legislature which will deal with the very structure.  If it has gone to him already – and all we have of evidence of that is the Commissioners mentioning in passing that they were setting up this committee – I’m just wondering how long we go down this road before the Assembly – through me or anybody else – is going to respond to this.

Marcia?

Ms. KING:   I think we’re there.  I think we’re at shock and awe.  Sheila just sat here and said that they didn’t know who was on the committee.  This is a draft.  Like you, I’ve been watching their agenda to see when this was on their agenda and I was going to show up because I made a big issue out of this.  So for you to say that Senator Wolfe has already talked about contemplated changes which, number one, he cannot do because they have to go through this body and have to be voted by the voters.

I think we’re there and I’m really concerned.  I think that this body should send a letter to cease and desist, or something, because that’s called chutzpah in my eyes, and Senator Wolfe knows exactly what that means.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Leo?

Mr. CAKOUNES:   As was mentioned previously, we – or certainly I – have always been privy to seeing a document which is considered a charge from the County Commissioners and has “Draft” written all over it.

I have two comments on this.  One is if this is in fact the final document, I find it odd that a draft would in fact contain specifically the names of the co-chairs.  I think that if I was putting together a document such as this – a charge – I would have simply said that the County Commissioners shall appoint co-chairs and not specifically put two people’s names in there.  But that’s just a pet peeve on my part.

If this in fact has gone ahead, I do find that when you read through this draft document it does state that the two co-chairs that are mentioned will bring forward a slate, if you will, of people to be appointed on this board and approved or appointed by the Commissioners.
It would be my suggestion that we send a few names of willing Assembly Members to both Rauschenbach and O’Leary – willing Assembly of Delegate Members – who are looking to be part of this subcommittee.  At least then, we will have some direct link to the committee’s work.  And those Members, if they are in fact appointed, will be able to come back and report to us the progress whether it’s happening or not.  It just seems like the next logic step.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   The Charter refers to the process of amending the Charter – and I don’t have it in front of me here – but it does specifically reference a segment of state statute when it talks about amending.  It says, “Not withstanding the provisions of it.”  So there may be some legislation hanging out there which, by petition, people can change a government without the participation of that government.  In other words, we’re presuming that they have to go through us, but what I read in the Commissioners’ tea leaves, that’s not what they’re contemplating.

Yes, Julia?

Ms. TAYLOR:   It’s just much easier to make the change if you go through the Assembly.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Yes.

Ms. TAYLOR:   If the Assembly votes it, that automatically puts it on the ballot for the voters to make the change and most voters are going to go ahead and vote it if it has sort of happily got there.

Sheila – remember her famous email? – mentioned the possibility – which of course is accurate – that the voters themselves could get enough signatures to put it on the ballot.  That is a more difficult, and I think could be almost impossible – I don’t know how easy that would be.  I think it would be hard.  I don’t think it’s a crazy idea, but I think it would be difficult.  And of course I think it would be extra difficult if there was a lot of controversy about it.  That would make it a little more difficult.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   When I was on the Charter Committee, along with Leo and Teresa, one of the things that we discussed when we discussed the Charter was we discussed some major changes.  We wanted to get them off the table.  And we said should we change the makeup of the Assembly?  Should we change the makeup of the Commissioners?

One of the drawbacks to that was that any changes in membership or the structure of the Assembly would have to go through the Assembly using the normal Charter process and we thought that that was sort of a defect.  Towns don’t do that.  The Charter Committees go directly to the voters.

So the idea that was left on the table was asking Senator O’Leary – and we talked about this at the time and they added Senator Rauschenbach to make it balanced – to have an “independent body” to look at this.  

So then I read the draft charge from the Commissioners, I find out that not only are these people not appointing their own membership, which I had presumed they would, but now they’re requesting appointments from the Commissioners and their final report is going to be to the Commissioners.  So the same inherent defect is in place in the sense that you’re asking a significant part of the County Government to approve changes that may affect them.

So there is a lot that I find very interesting in this process and I’m prepared to write to the Commissioners officially and ask them what’s going on and to advise us of the progress of this and to remind them of the provisions of the Charter and request that we be part of the process, if that’s what the Delegates want.  I’ll probably do it anyway but I’d rather have you guys think about it.  Like I said, this is the point that we should get involved.
Leo?

Mr. CAKOUNES:   Again, I think that if the draft document that I have read is the final document, it would make sense to me that if we want to be involved in it we should be having some correspondence directly with both Rauschenbach and O’Leary.  Whether they want to, in fact, consider appointing someone that we, as a board, may suggest or don’t suggest, at least be asked to be put on their agenda so that we can go as Members of the Assembly and sit and listen to their debates.  I don’t know why we have to go through the Commissioners to ask that.  It seems like they’re the ones in charge.  Let’s go right to them.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Yes, Cheryl?
Ms. ANDREWS:   I’m just thinking about the logistics of putting together that kind of conversation.  The flip side of the coin would be to invite those two in to meet with the Assembly to receive input from us.  

I think I agree with the Delegate from Harwich’s point that if “independent” is being used for this committee and two co-chairs, I guess, have been named, then the conversation maybe should happen between the Assembly and those two co-chairs.  It makes sense.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   The last time I talked to Senator O’Leary he had not received anything – and this was early May – he had not received anything from the Commissioners.  I know that they did not have an agenda item addressing the finalization of this draft.  Now what went on there, I don’t know.

If it’s the Assembly’s wish, I could write a letter directly to Senator O’Leary and Senator Rauschenbach reminding them of the normal process that a Charter review goes through and requesting that they either meet with the Assembly or that they invite the Assembly to participate in their deliberations, or both – preferably both.

Mr. CAKOUNES:   Do you need a motion for that, Mr. Speaker?

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Yes.  Go ahead and make a motion.

Mr. CAKOUNES:   I would move that the Speaker send a letter directly to the named co-chairs of the draft charge – Rob O’Leary and Rauschenbach – and request that they keep the Assembly in correspondence and possibly include us in their deliberations of their charge.

Ms. KING:   Second.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   It’s been moved and seconded.  Any further discussion?

Cheryl?

Ms. ANDREWS:   Just a quick question.  Are you purposely staying away from inviting them?

Mr. CAKOUNES:   Not now.  The motion was just that we be involved in the process.  They may come back to us and say we don’t want anyone from your committee on here.  We want to have a completely independent staff, but at that point it opens the door for us to certainly invite them in.  I just don’t think at this time that we should be inviting them in because, quite frankly, I don’t think we have anything to talk about yet.  They are just formulating.  It would be my intent of just letting them know that we’re interested in being involved in the process from Day 1.
Ms. ANDREWS:   The reason why I asked – if I may have a follow-up question, Mr. Speaker – is simply that I get your point.  Not only do we want to be involved, but informed to the extent that letters are going out on this issue that perhaps we haven’t been cc’d on.  I hope our letter to them very clearly says kindly cc us on any press releases, agenda items, just to let us know what is going on.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   I’ll send a separate letter to Mark Zielinski asking to be copied on anything regarding the Charter.  I’m presuming that we haven’t been copied because they haven’t written anything, but maybe that’s naïve on my part.

So we have Leo’s motion; it’s been moved and seconded.  Is there any further comment?

Hearing none, all those in favor say “aye.”  Opposed?

Scheduling Public Comments:

Okay.  I have a request before me to put on the agenda, from various people whom you’ve probably heard from yourselves, the controversy swirling around CVEC and the Cape Light Compact.  Now I’m reluctant to do that for a number of reasons that I won’t go into.  I’m not reluctant to do it but I’m reluctant to do that without running it by the Assembly first.  It’s a big controversy.

The question is whether it really affects us.  The question is what our role is.  If we choose to get involved in this, the missives you’ve received already – the communications that you’ve received already will be nothing compared to what’s going to show up in your in-box coming up in the next few weeks.  So I’m just throwing it out to Members of the Assembly now to see what, if any, role we have in the relationship between the County Government, CVEC, the Cape Light Compact, and the Assembly and the various components.

Leo?

Mr. CAKOUNES:   We’ve been asked by some members of the public here today that they’re looking for some time to sit and talk with us.  I think we would be not doing our duty if we, in fact, didn’t put them on the agenda.

My concerns, though, are two fold.  One is that, as was mentioned earlier by one of the County Commissioners, they actually held an executive session to talk about the role of County Government with these two organizations and I don’t know when we’re going to receive the actual documentation from that discussion on actually how much impact we, as a body, have or don’t have.

But that’s not to say that I still don’t think that we, as the Assembly of Delegates, should not give – or should in fact give the public that have requested our ear some time.  I would like to see maybe just a half hour given so that some of the leaders of these groups could come in and give us a sound bite, if you will, as opposed to going on, and on, and on and listening to the same thing.  Not only that, they have to understand that they may be talking to deaf ears.  Although we may be encouraging wanting to do something, we may be in the position that we’re not able to do anything.

The other comment that I would maybe like to explore is would it be proper to send this request to a subcommittee – maybe the Committee on Governance – to actually hold a public hearing?  I know maybe we’re not there yet but it may be a better forum for the public members that certainly showed up today that are requesting us to look into this.  Again, being kind of a – not a completely new Member – but being a new Member here, is that something that we would consider doing at this time?

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Just a quick comment on that.  As far as a public hearing goes, usually you hold a public hearing when you have something in front of you – in other words, an Ordinance or a Resolution.  To hold an informational session, we could have it.  There is no question that we could do it with a subcommittee but a public hearing is another ball of wax entirely.

Julia?

Ms. TAYLOR:   I’m not opposed to having a presentation by Bibler and his group.  On the other hand, I think we might be better served to first get a little more education on the actual topic in some other ways first.  I did hear several years ago a very informative presentation by Maggie Downey that she took out to the towns when they were forming CVEC and that might be worth hearing, or something similar to that.  I sort of remember it pretty well but I’m sure I could be refreshed.  So I might be interested in having us get educated on that first.

Also, having heard what Sheila said about the oversight issue, I think that it would be nice if Jan could research the budget situation from the last “x” years – five years – in terms of what we have voted for the Cape Light Compact.  We haven’t given any money to CVEC.  I think that’s information that we need and what were the exact details of that budget and what did that money go for in terms of the Cape Light Compact.  Then I think it is worth finding out what the Commissioners have to say.
So I think we can have a short presentation, maybe 30 minutes, from Mr. Bibler and others, but I think if we really want to know what’s going on we’re going to have to do this kind of homework also, and in some ways that’s more important for us.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   I agree with you because in my role as Speaker I’m going to have to listen to comments in relation to our role.  In other words, if somebody goes off the topic on something that we have nothing to say about, or have very limited authority, it is going to waste our time and their time.  And it’s tough because these two organizations have enabling legislation and they have interlocutory business and so on, but I think we’re all going to do our homework.  If Ms. Downey and Mark Zielinski are willing to do this, and we’re willing to do this, is the question.

That’s one road we could take and then we could understand what the role of the Assembly is, if any, in the governance of these organizations which – as I have stated before – have boards of directors which are appointed by the individual towns.  Do you know who your director is?  That’s the question.

I agree with Leo.  We certainly shouldn’t refuse a request but we have to know what our authority is before we go into this.

Tom, did you have a question or comment?

Mr. LYNCH:   I tend to concur with the other speakers who said we should let them come and speak and put a time limit on their presentations.  I think the memo that we got from Attorney Troy said – I think he said 3 minutes but we can extend that to 5 minutes or 10 minutes, whichever you wanted to do – and ask them to be rather concise in their presentation.  

But I was struck by the comment that we don’t have oversight over that.  I don’t want to repeat the funding error of past budgets in the budget that we just passed.  I realize that there is a little bit before it goes into affect, July 1st, but it doesn’t seem like we should be appropriating County money for something that is not a County entity that anyone oversees.  I would hope and I’ll trust that the County Commissioners will address that question – as the Commissioner indicated she would – very quickly.  That’s what I’m struggling with right now.  I agree that there are a lot of unanswered questions for us, but let’s let them make their presentation.
Speaker BERGSTROM:   Another question has come up and some of the new Delegates asked a question on this.  I know that Spyro did.  They’ve said that there are things that show up in our budget that theoretically have their own funding source yet they’re in the budget.  One is presented with a budget.  One presumes that you’re going to vote on it.  But there is the EDC; there’s the Cape Light Compact and the Commission which have separate revenue streams.

The question is what is the authority of the Assembly in adjusting those budgets?  I’m one who believes that if you put something in front of us and you say what do you think?  We should have the right to say something about it, but we’re going to have a dispute with the Commissioners on that and we’ll have to come to some resolution.

Leo?           

Mr. CAKOUNES:   Again, going back to the former request by the three members of the public who came today, and I believe, Mr. Chairman, that you actually have something in writing too that requests to be put on the agenda.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Yes.

Mr. CAKOUNES:   I, again, would feel very comfortable that we allow them a 30-minute presentation timeframe.  I understand that the Open Meeting Laws do say 3 minutes per person, but basically the only thing that that’s going to do is require that they bring 10 people and they each speak for 3 minutes.  I think that their group could do a very nice presentation.  It seemed like there were two gentlemen that seemed like they really had something that they wanted to share with us.  If they, on their own time, split it up into 15 minutes each, or 3 minutes for 10 people, its fine.  But I think that a 30-minute timeframe for a public presentation on our open agenda would be certainly warranted and I certainly would support it.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Now the agenda coming up, which would be the 15th, is pretty much open.  We’re not going to meet again until after the 4th of July and we don’t know who is going to be here two weeks from today.

You’re not going to be here?

Ms. TAYLOR:   I’m not going to be here.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   Tom is not going to be here.  Marcia is not going to be here.

We’ll have to put it off until July.  I would think it would be safer.

Yes, Cheryl?  Are you going to be here?
Ms. ANDREWS:   I will certainly be here but here’s the thing.  We’re going to be, in essence, taking testimony.  We’re not going to be having a discussion.  Therefore, as long as a quorum is here, that can happen and anyone who is not here can watch it on YouTube.  I guess that’s my mini-speech.  If they want to have the conversation, let’s let them have it.  It’s not going to be a discussion.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   The thing is if there is not a quorum present, we’re not going to meet.  Those are the rules.  We can’t do that.  I open and close the meeting and that’s it.  We can’t even hear them saying “hello.”  Unfortunately, those are the rules if there is no quorum.

But I could tentatively schedule this for next meeting, if that’s all right with the people who aren’t here and if that’s all right with the people who want to speak to us.  Perhaps they want a broader audience.
John?

Mr. OHMAN:   I generally agree with the time-limit structure that has been presented by the Members.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   One email could go on for 30 minutes, you know?

(Laughter)

Mr. OHMAN:   Right.  These things tend to devolve into diatribes and I don’t want to see that happen and I would hope that at your discretion to keep it in line so that it’s relevant to what we, as an Assembly, can hear.

But I also want to know – we have time for public comment, but can the public be from anywhere in the country or anywhere in the world?  It’s just an honest question because one of the gentlemen that seem to want to speak I don’t think he’s a Cape Codder by any stretch of the imagination.  I just want to make sure that we’re not going to be listening to any outside diatribe by a far-ranging person.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   The procedure in town meeting is that if you want to speak and you’re not a resident of the town, you need permission.  However, in speaking before various Boards of Selectmen, for instance in Chatham, anyone can speak before the Board of Selectmen.  They don’t have to be a resident.  They can be a summer resident and so on and so forth.  So I don’t want to be put in the position of deciding who is entitled to say something and who isn’t.  If they’re from Sheboygan and they want to say something, we’ll take that into consideration when we make our decision.
So I will schedule this for the next meeting and to those who are not going to be here, congratulations.
(Laughter)

All right.  Is there any Other Business to be brought before the Assembly?

Hearing none?

Deputy Speaker ANDERSON:   Motion to adjourn.

Ms. KING:   Second.

Speaker BERGSTROM:   It’s been moved and seconded.  All those in favor say “aye.”  Opposed?  

Whereupon, it was moved, seconded and voted to adjourn the Assembly of Delegates at 5:17 p.m.
Respectfully submitted by:







Janice O’Connell, Clerk
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